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7th March 2012
Jim Micallef

Special Counsel

Corrs Chambers Westgarth lawyers

GPO Box 9925 NSW 2001

Ref: JXM/AK/CORR4394-6767379/4
Dear Mr Micallef

I was surprised to receive your letter of 23 February 2012. I deny absolutely that anything that I said suggested that buyers face substantial risk by purchasing in the Coastal Hamlets development at Catherine Hill Bay. I was making reference to the concern of the Progress Association regarding the proper implementation of the Mine Closure and Remediation Plan that is currently being revised. The Association has been involved with this process since 2003.

A letter sent by the Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association to the Environmental Protection Authority dated 28th February (sent 5 days before receipt of your letter) outlines in greater detail the Association’s concerns with the remediation process.

 I also deny totally that I have committed the tort of injurious falsehood. I note that you last threatened proceedings for injurious falsehood in a letter to the Association dated 17 November 2006. There was no reply to the letter from the Association’s solicitors dated 22 November 2006 which was a reply and also posed a number of questions in relation to the development.
Yours faithfully

Suzanne Whyte, President Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association

